





The proposed expansion of Box Hill North may not represent a sustainable use of water
resources

Flow Systems propose that recycled water could be made available for the irrigation of land
adjoining their area of operations. The updated water balance suggests the expansion results in
a self-sustaining scheme — defined as a scheme that has no excess volumes of recycled water
during the year.

However, the water balance shows that the expanded area does not affect the volume of
wastewater collection, and so does not change the level of recycled water available. This means
any new irrigation demand will be largely met through the supply of extra drinking water, that is,
by Sydney Water providing additional drinking water to top-up Flow Systems’ recycled water
facility. The revised water balance shows the additional drinking water required is around 400
kilolitres (kL) a day on average, and up to 800 kL a day during peak irrigation periods. This is
equivalent to the average daily consumption of around 700 to 900 residential properties’. This
may not be a sustainable solution to the underlying issue, which appears to derive from a
servicing strategy that does not adequately reflect the water balance for the area resuiting in
excess volumes of recycled water at various times of the year. We consider that other options
should be explored, to ensure the beneficiaries of the scheme bear the true costs of providing
recycled water.

It also appears that the updated water balance has revised several other key assumptions. In
particular, the original water balance assumed significantly higher residential potable water use
and peak day demand. For example, peak residential demand is 15% less in the revised report
even though there are now 15% more residential dwellings than the previous version. Peak
recycled water demand is also estimated to be 20% lower even though the area to be irrigated
appears to be 15 times larger. The water balance report provides limited evidence to explain or
justify the updated assumptions. As the report authors note, the modelling should be separately
confirmed or verified.

Until the assumptions in the water balance report are confirmed, we consider the statements
made in our previous response to Flow Systems Box Hill North Licence application still stand.
That is, extensive tanker movements may be required to dispose of excess sewage / recycled
water, and our potable water top-up capacity will need to be sized to meet peak day demand.
This means that there may be little or no capacity reduction in other water industry infrastructure
due to the servicing strategy adopted at this scheme.

Yours sincerely

Kate Beatty for Michael English

' Based on average water demand of residential houses and units in our area of operations.





